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Nanahoshi Management Ltd.
2-13-22 Higashinakano, Nakanoku
Tokyo, Japan, 164-0003
https://nanahoshimgmt.com

19 December 2024
Financial Services Agency

Planning and Markets Bureau, Corporate Disclosure Division

Re: Opinion Regarding Proposed Amendments to the ""Cabinet Office Ordinance on Disclosure

of Corporate Information, etc."

Dear Sirs or Madams,

We, Nanahoshi Management Ltd., hereby submit our opinion concerning the proposed amendments
to the "Cabinet Office Ordinance on Disclosure of Corporate Information, etc." as follows:

Opinion:

With respect to the newly introduced disclosure requirement, namely, “Reasons for the change in
holding purpose and the policy regarding holding or disposal after the change,” we respectfully
propose that where the Professionals, such as audit firms, legal advisers, or other consultants, have
been involved in the decision-making process, their names, together with their opinions, should be
included in the disclosure.

We have observed that certain Professionals who receive compensation from listed companies may
act in ways that prioritise their own interests over shareholders’ value. By enabling and endorsing
management actions that are not aligned with the increase in sharcholders’ value, these Professionals
have, in some cases, contributed to obstructing effective governance and shareholder-focused
management.

Additionally, we are concerned that the Professionals may play a complicit role in so-called
“shareholding-washing” practices, whereby shares purportedly held for pure investment purposes are,
in reality, retained for cross-shareholding objectives. Enhanced transparency, as proposed, would
expose these Professionals' involvement and discourage their self-serving practices. Ultimately, this
measure would promote genuine shareholder-focused management and drive forward reforms in
corporate governance.

We believe that implementing this additional disclosure requirement will contribute significantly to

strengthening the alignment of corporate management with shareholders’ interests.

Yours faithfully,
Satoru Matsuhashi

Founder CEO at Nanahoshi Management Ltd.

NOTHING IN THIS DOCUMENT AND ENCLOSED DOCUMENTS OR ANY INFORMATION PROVIDED HEREIN SHOULD BE
CONSTRUED AS AN OFFER, INVITATION, MARKETING OF PRODUCTS, ADVERTISEMENT, INDUCEMENT, OR
REPRESENTATION OF ANY KIND, ORANY ADVICE OR RECOMMENDATION, TO BUY OR SELL ANY INVESTMENT PRODUCTS
OR TO MAKE ANY TYPE OF INVESTMENT, OR AS AN OPINION ON THE MERITS OR OTHERWISE OF ANY PARTICULAR
INVESTMENT OR INVESTMENT STRATEGY UNLESS INDICATED OTHERWISE. THE INFORMATION SHOULD NOT BE RE-
TRANSMITTED, REPRODUCED, OR PUBLISHED WHOLE OR IN PART. ANY UNAUTHORIZED USE IS STRICTLY PROHIBITED.






